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Second Individual Charged in November Armed Robbery 
 

*** Original *** 

 

On November 30th, 2019 the Kendall County Sheriff’s Office responded to the 1400 block of 

North Bridge Street in Yorkville for a report of 23 year old female who advised she had been 

robbed.  The victim stated this had occurred in the 100 block of West Rickard Drive in 

unincorporated Bristol Township.  The victim was transported to a local area hospital with minor 

injuries where she was treated and released.   

Detectives from the Sheriff’s Office began an investigation into the report and as a result 25 

year-old Daniel Fitzpatrick of the 100 block of Rickard Drive in Bristol Township was taken into 

custody.  After working with the Kendall County State’s Attorney’s Office, Fitzpatrick will be 

facing charges of Armed Robbery (class X felony), Aggravated Unlawful Restraint (class 3 

felony), Unlawful Possession of a Firearm by a Felon (class 3 felony) and Mob Action (class 4 

felony).  

*** Update *** 

As the investigation continued, charges were also approved on Samantha Fitzpatrick, a 22 year-

old female from the 100 Block of Rickard Drive, Bristol Township.  Samantha was charged with 

Armed Robbery (Class X felony), and Mob Action (class 4 felony). Samantha was taken into 

custody without incident on 12/10/2019. 

Both Fitzpatricks remain in custody at the Kendall County jail in lieu of bond, which was set at 

$200,000 with ten percent to apply, for both individuals. 
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The investigation is still ongoing, and anyone with information is asked to contact Detective 

Bryan Harl #93, at (630)466-7021, or bharl@co.kendall.il.us.  Witnesses can also remain 

anonymous by contacting Crimestoppers at (630)553-5999.  
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